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Impounded Car
Blue Ford Sedan (no registration plates) was impounded 
from the nature strip in front of 18 Saltau Street, Warrnambool. 
To reclaim the above vehicle, please provide proof of ownership 
and pay the release fees by 5pm, Friday 6 January 2023. Please 
contact Peter McArdle, Coordinator Local Laws on 5559 4806.

Planning & Environment Act 1987
Warrnambool Planning Scheme
Notice of Approval of Amendment
Amendment C205warr

The Minister for Planning has approved Amendment C205warr to 
the Warrnambool Planning Scheme.

The Amendment came into operation on 18 November 2022, as 
published in the Government Gazette.

The Amendment implements the recommendations of the Russell 
Creek Flood Mitigation – As Constructed Flood Modelling (Water 
Technology Pty Ltd, 2017) and Design of North Warrnambool 
Floodplain Management Plan - Implementation Works (Cardno, 
2010) by applying the Flood Overlay and Land Subject to 
Inundation Overlay to identified areas of flood risk land, and a 
number of areas are rezoned from Urban Floodway Zone to Public 
Park and Recreation Zone or General Residential Zone.

Draft Short Stay Accommodation Local Law
Council’s 2022-23 Budget proposed the introduction of a 
$400 fee for short-term accommodation providers.

This proposal was similar to fees introduced by other municipalities 
to address the inequity between registered visitor accommodation 
providers e.g. motels and hotels, which pay a commercial rate 
and must meet strict registration requirements, and those also 
providing visitor accommodation through newer platforms such as 
Airbnb, which do not.

In order to implement the new fee, Council has proposed a 
new local law specific to short stay accommodation. This local 
law would also introduce a code of conduct to help govern the 
behaviour of guests.

A copy of the Amendment can be inspected, free of charge, 
at the Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning 
website at www.planning.vic.gov.au/public-inspection 
or by contacting 1800 789 386 to arrange a time to view the 
Amendment documentation.  

A copy of the Amendment can also be inspected, free of 
charge, during office hours at the offices of Warrnambool 
City Council, Warrnambool Civic Centre, 25 Liebig Street, 
Warrnambool and on the Warrnambool City Council website at 
www.warrnambool.vic.gov.au

Council is inviting feedback from the community on the proposal 
local law.

Have your say at www.yoursaywarrnambool.com.au 

Draft Customer Service Charter
Council has revised its Customer Service Charter.

The draft charter sets out the standards Council staff strive 
to meet in our interactions with residents of, and visitors to, 
Warrnambool.

You can read the draft charter and provide Council with feedback 
at www.yoursaywarrnambool.com.au

Meetings
Additional Council Meeting
Tuesday 13 December 2022
4pm - Reception Room, Warrnambool City Council Offices

To consider the following items:
PP2022-0052 - 19 Preston Street, Dennington

 In-camera section of meeting to consider Citizen of the Year 
Awards and appointment – Chief Executive Officer.


